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Newsletter ð 18th November  2022 

 

Weõre proud to announce our Stars of the week: 

¶ Duckling:  Francis and Israh-Sue 

¶ Dragonfly:  Ellen, Isabelle and Oakley 

¶ Otter:  Phoebe and Molly 

¶ Kingfisher:  Freddie and George 

Maths certificates went to: Eddie (Iron and Indigo), Harry (Indigo); Miles, 

Jimmy and Harvey (Orange); Bing (Yellow); Felix and Isabelle (Bronze); Dougie 

(Copper) 

And our headteacher award winners are: Charlie, Eleanor, Molly and Freya 

Upcoming Events 

Week beginning 21st November 

Monday 21st   Tuesday 22nd       Wednesday 23rd     Thursday 24th  Friday 25th   

Forest School for 

Otter class 

 

 

Boys football tournament 

(postponed from last 

week) 

Year 3/ 4 invasion 

festival @ Chew 

Valley School 

The school nurse will 

be taking height and 

weight 

measurements of Y6 

NO Otter Swimming 

This has been 

postponed by 

Hengrove to 8 th Dec 

Y3/4 football 

tournament 

@Bishop Sutton 

(info sent to team) 

 

Week beginning 28th November 

Monday 28th Tuesday 29th        Wednesday 30th    Thursday 1st   Friday 2nd  

  Y2 bench ball at 

Chew Valley School 

 School Discos! 

See below for details 

and click here to 

book 

4:30pm Duckling 

and Dragonfly 

6:00-7:30pm Otter 

and Kingfisher 

A message from Mr Barton 

I wanted to highlight the upcoming School Discos in my message this week, as we really need some parent 

helpers to support them !  Holding a disco is something we have not done at the school for many years and 

we are looking forward to giving the children a great time.   As you know, this is a PTA event with the money 

raised going towards ôgreening upõ the playground at the front of the school.  We have exciting plans to get 

3 trees planted there, with benches for the children, a shade canopy and a new wooden ship for them to play 

on.  Weõre hoping to also install planters to allow an ivy or similar plant to grow up the wall, which I am told 

will help to absorb pollutants from the air.   

http://www.pensford.bathnes.sch.uk/Ducklings-Class/
http://www.pensford.bathnes.sch.uk/Learning/Dragonfly-Class/
http://www.pensford.bathnes.sch.uk/Learning/Otter-Class/
https://www.pensfordschool.org/Learning/Kingfisher-Class/
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Letters_2022-23/Forest_School_NOV_22_Otter.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Letters_2022-23/Forest_School_NOV_22_Otter.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Whole_class_3_4_invasion_festival_Nov.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Whole_class_3_4_invasion_festival_Nov.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Whole_class_3_4_invasion_festival_Nov.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Whole_class_yr_2_benchball_Nov.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Whole_class_yr_2_benchball_Nov.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sYR87Q-UvUiVBhZkkowDaIIDWQ17YE1Enx7gNOrfz0ZUNjlSVlZVSERVTVlKTFFINkNIQzdVTUVVNC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sYR87Q-UvUiVBhZkkowDaIIDWQ17YE1Enx7gNOrfz0ZUNjlSVlZVSERVTVlKTFFINkNIQzdVTUVVNC4u
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To run the disco safely though, we do need some parents to step forward and help me, Emma Rehbein and 

Jenny Button from the PTA on the evening.  Thank-you to two parents who have already come forward for 

this!  If you can also lend us your time then please do contact Emma Rehbein on 07702 825567. 

Weõve also listened to feedback from a parent who rightly pointed out that having glow sticks is definitely 

not an environmentally friendly thing to do!  Instead, Key Stage 2 children can have a glow-in-the dark face 

paint design put on their faces when they arrive if they want one!  

Another Christmas event that I know lots of children will want to take part in is Christmas Lunch, which will be 

on Wednesday 7th December.  This is another thing that our brilliant PTA have supported with in the past by 

supplying crackers for the children.  This yearõs menu is the traditional turkey roast, with a vegetarian option 

of mushroom and squash wellington.  Pigs in blankets will be served too, and but you need to order your 

childõs lunch in advance.  Please can ALL parents tell us what their child will be having for lunch on that day ð 

even if it is a packed lunch - by completing this form . We need to have a strict deadline on this of 30 th 

November so that the food can be ordered on time.   Whether or not they are having the Christmas dinner, all 

children can wear non-uniform, including a Christmas jumper if they have one, on the day.  

Thank-you and have a very good weekend 

Warrick Barton 

Children in Need Day 

We enjoyed highlighting 

this really good cause today 

by wearing our own clothes 

and having a bright and 

colourful day. 

Thank-you to everyone who 

has already donated.  If you 

want to donate and havenõt 

already, you can do so on 

Parent Pay (or of course 

directly to Children in Need). 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/8cpmJUVKLB
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Forest School 

Dragonfly class enjoyed literally 

playing with fire this week, with their 

forest school session linked to their 

topic on The Great Fire of London. 

Thanks very much to Nick from 

Hidden Valley Bushcraft for teaching 

the session. 

Next week itõs Otter classõs turn for 

forest school and parents can find the 

details of what they need to wear etc 

on Monday in the letter that was sent 

out last month.  Itõs here on our 

website too. 

 

 

Sports news 
The netball team once again played extremely well together.  This week, they played against St Johnõs 

in Midsomer Norton.  The match was fairly one-sided in the end, with Pensford winning 19-0.  Great 

credit to the team for another brilliant performance.  Well done!  

 

 
 

We were also extremely proud of Kenzie and Eli in Year 5 who represented Pensford at an inclusive 

cross-country event run by the BANES Sports Partnership.  Both boys ran really well, and Kenzie came 

back with a bronze medal, having come third out of around 40 runners from both Year 5 and Year 6.  

A fantastic achievement, Kenzie, and well done both boys!  

https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Letters_2022-23/Forest_School_NOV_22_Otter.pdf
https://www.pensfordschool.org/docs/Letters_2022-23/Forest_School_NOV_22_Otter.pdf
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Maths achievement 

For the first time in several years, due to COVID, we were delighted to be able to take part in an inter-

school Maths challenge event this week.  Mr Barton took four members of Year 6: Dylan, Billy, Josh and 

George to Monkton  Combe Prep School, who were hosting the event.  There were 32 teams in all from 

16 schools in the private and state sectors.  Both of our teams finished in the top half, with Dylan and 

Billy securing 15th place and Josh and George finishing 11th.  It was a really good experience that all four 

children said they enjoyed: an intense 90 minutes of almost non-stop maths questions which the 

children had to race across the hall to have marked every time they completed one.  Mr Barton was 

very proud of the whole team and they way they worked together on some really tricky questions!  

 

***Important message  from the Police about Parking outside school***  

Weõre putting this in again this week, because although as far as we are aware 

no tickets have been issued yet, we believe that they definitely could be in the 

next couple of weeks. 

The police have informed us that there have been a high number of complaints from the bus company 

regarding cars parking and pausing in the bus stop.  They have been monitoring the situation and are 

aware that it is not just parents, but also the wider community, using the bus stop but, because there 

have been so many complaints, the police have informed us that they will start issuing tickets.  We are 

aware that it is difficult to park close to the school gate but p lease do try not to use the bus stop!  

 

School Disco: Friday 2nd  December 

With enormous thanks to the PTA, and to The Rising Sun pub for sponsoring it, we are 

proud to announce the first Pensford School Disco in many years will take place on Friday, 

2nd December.  Here are the key things you need to knowêtickets are now available on 

ParentPay. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHERE: In the school hall ð decorated for the occasion 

WHEN: 4:30-5:30pm for Duckling and Dragonfly children  

6:00-7:30pm for Otter and Kingfisher children 

Tickets will cost £5 (or what you can afford) available on ParentPay with all proceeds going to fund our 

exciting Playground Development Project  

Children will get:  

¶ a fun disco, with DJ and ex-pupil Jack Walsh on the decks! 

¶ a hotdog or burger (veggie or meat)  

¶ a drink and packet of crisps 

¶ a cupcake (for Duckling and Dragonfly) OR 

¶ glow-in-the-dark face paint (for Otter and Kingfisher) 

¶ The older classes can bring a small amount of cash to buy items such as tattoos and sweets etc 

and we hope to provide face painting and Christmas art activities for the younger children  

Parents can either drop their children off OR stay and help.  We will need helpers, so if you can do this 

please contact Emma Rehbein on 07702825567 

For parents who drop off ð why not visit the Rising Sun for an hour or so?  They have kindly provided 

the DJ, drinks and crisps. 

 

 

https://www.pensfordschool.org/Fundraising-2022-23/
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Useful links and reminders 

As usual, weõre leaving a couple of links that could be useful to you in our newsletter. 

If you need to book or cancel a breakfast club place, please click here, or look up Breakfast Club under 

the Parents tab of our website. 

Amazon wish list.  If you would like to support our school by buying any books from our Amazon Wish 

List, please click here. 

 

Absence reporting 

If you know your child will need to be absent for school, such as for a music exam or dentist appointment, 

or if under exceptional circumstances you need to request authorised holiday in term time, please click here.  

You can also find this form under the Parents tab of the website.  Note that it should NOT be used for 

unplanned absence (illness). 

In the case of illness, this is our usual reminder to please be specific when leaving a message or reporting 

absence due to illness to the office. Below is a list of things that do NOT require your child to be off from 

school. 

¶ They are tired 

¶ They have a cold / mild stomach ache 

¶ They are feeling ôunwellõ but with no specific symptoms / pain. 

¶ They are worried about something (but do let us know, so we can support them) 

We hope this link provides some help as to when to keep your child at home and when not to : Is my child 

too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Remember that if you need to notify us of any planned absence, please do this via our online form here.  

Many thanks to all parents for working with us in ensuring that your child gets their full entitlement to their 

education by attending school as often as possible.  If you do need to request a short absence for a term time 

holiday, be aware that this can only be granted in truly exceptional circumstances.  Any such requests must be 

submitted at least 2 weeks in advance. 

Although the vast majority of requests cannot result in authorised absence, we very much respect parentsõ 

honesty in telling us about any term time holidays.  

  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sYR87Q-UvUiVBhZkkowDaIIDWQ17YE1Enx7gNOrfz0ZUOUFRSFZESjQ3TE0yOTJNUjNDMU9WVTgwSS4u
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1158XBVSRISDS?ref_=wl_share
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sYR87Q-UvUiVBhZkkowDaCey_14vlg1IhltH8RRyy5pUQ044WjFMMERUVDg0NkEwMlIwNExIVkxaMy4u
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=sYR87Q-UvUiVBhZkkowDaJAOVJQDljZPjUTmXhEvk-hUOFVLSk1HU1lFMEdYUkwyMDBHN0k2OEszNi4u
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Community News 

Bishop Sutton Pre-School and Forest Club invite you to enjoy a festive day out at their 

Christmas Fair on Saturday 10th December from 10 am until 4 pm. There will be lots of games 

for children to enjoy, Father Christmas and over 20 independent stalls selling festive items! 
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Pensford Primary School 

 

      Edwards & Ward are recruiting for a Cook to work at 

 Pensford Primary School. 

 

Duties involve food preparation, serving and general  

cleaning. Full training and support given. 

 

 This would be an idea role for someone wanting to return to work that needs 

flexible hours alongside their family. 

This is a permanent position, working Monday to Friday, up to 27.5 hours per 

week, during school hours, term time only. 

 

Rate of pay: 

Up to £12.00 per hour, depending on experience. 

 

For more information  

Please contact Liz Wilton on 07973 815898 

or 

lwilton@edwardsandward.co.uk 

 

 
Head Office  Edwards & Ward Ltd, The Old Stables, Whitehill Road, Crowborough, East Sussex, TN6 1JP 

Telephone:  (01892) 601340     Fax:  01892 601190 

www.edwardsandward.co.uk  Email:  info@edwardsandward.co.uk 

Company registered No. 3714522 

VAT No:  703 2012 06 

mailto:lwilton@edwardsandward.co.uk
http://www.edwardsandward.co.uk/
mailto:info@edwardsandward.co.uk
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